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CONGRATS GRADS!!  JUNE 2017 

The Town of Cupar 

would like to 

congratulate the 

2017 graduates from 

Cupar School!! 

Shelby Ballan 

Amber Ban 

Jasmine Benko 

Tyler Blundell 

William Blundell 

Taylor Clements 

Drew Geber 

Austin Hagerman 

Samantha Hewitt 

Bailey Lorence 

Callum MacDonald 

Trevor Macknak 

Thaddeaus McLeod 

Jesse Mowbray 

Bryson Smith 

Mya Stout 

Matthew Zehne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congrats Cupar 2017 Grads!! 
By Town of Cupar 

Why do fathers who golf take 

an extra pair of socks? 

…In case they get a hole in 

one! 
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Museum News 

By Elaine Pain 

Cupar and District Heritage Museum as part of the town of Cupar's Celebrate Canada 150 on 

July 1 will be holding their annual Strawberry Social that day 2pm to 4pm at the museum on their 

new deck. Cost is $5. The band Blue Country from Fort Qu'Appelle will be playing the always 

enjoyable old favourites. We will also have a number of float entries in the parade.  

The Paton Photo Exhibit from the Saskatchewan Folklore Society has been booked for the 

museum from August 14 to September 15.  Make sure to come and check it out. If you come at 

a time when the museum appears not to be open a list of board member phone numbers are 

on the door, so give a call and one of us will be happy to open the doors.  

On October 7 from 11am to 1pm we will be holding our Harvest Lunch at the Legion Hall.  

Our Culture Days exhibit will also be held that day and same time in the Plus 50 Club adjoining 

the Legion Hall.  We will be featuring a selection of Bart Carroll's photographs through the years 

of Cupar and area. Some are coming from private collections and others are from the 

museum's collection. 

Cupar and District Heritage Museum 

Summer Student Job Opportunity 

The Cupar and District Heritage Museum has a summer 

job opportunity for a summer student starting June 28, 

2017 for 8 weeks. Interested Students can apply to Wes 

Bailey (306)723-4253 by June 16, 2017. Resume is required. 



TOWN OF CUPAR | JUNE 3 

 

 

  

Cupar Public Library 

By Diane Dennis 

We thank our board members who have volunteered to beautify the front of the building with flowers:  

Vera Rakai and her daughters Monna Kish and Diane Benko!  We have purchased 2 benches that will 

sit on the front for those who like to soak up the sun and read or just visit. 

Kids.... join the Summer Reading Program this July and August.  Children ages 3-16 can sign up at the 

library and keep track of the books they read over the summer.  Near the end of summer holidays, 

come in with your logbook and receive a $5 gift certificate to High Plains Grill to pick any treat you 

want there!  Sign-ups can start in mid- June, and return the logbooks to the library between August 16-

September 1. 

New Parents...stop in to register your newborn for a free baby book gift. 

Anyone can sign up for a library card, and it is free to anyone over the age of 5!  Books, DVDs, CDs 

can be ordered for free from anywhere in the province and delivered free also to your local library. 

We have subscribed to the Mayo Clinic monthly newsletters and you are welcome to take them out.  

We have the FQ Times coming weekly, and we have ordered “The Senior” newsletter for our seniors.  

We also have the Leader-Post donated sometimes to us, and you are welcome to stop in and read 

here too. 

Our open hours are Wednesdays and Fridays from 10:30-5; our phone number is 306-723-4749, and you 

can email us cupar@parkland.lib.sk.ca 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, June 6 @ 6:30 pm.  We will be planning to have a float in the parade 

for July 1. 

St. Paul Lutheran Church  

By Diane Dennis 

Food and mission projects are the focus for our “Soup, Sandwich and a Bake Sale” lunch on Sat May 

27 from 11-1.  Cost is $6/person (kids 5 and under eat for $3).  We have a chair lift to help you down 

and up the stairs!  Take out/delivery is available.  Thanks to all for their support, and especially to our 

LWMLC/FaithLife groups for hosting the event. 

We wish our upcoming graduate members all the best in their new endeavors, and will send a little gift 

your way. 

As our programs take a break for the summer, the ladies’ group will be having their “wind down” on 

Mon June 12, and the blankets will be taken to Regina’s  Grace/Mount Olive Lutheran churches for 

their  local clothing give-aways. 

Our annual Cemetery Service will take place on Sun June 25 at the local Cupar Cemetery this year, at 

11 am.  Bring a hat and a lawn chair.  Following the service, there will be a BBQ Lunch back at the 

church, hosted by the FaithLife chapter of our congregation.  A free will offering will go towards the 

lunch and all proceeds go towards church projects. 

Kids...we have a Summer Camp at Camp Lutherland  on Pasqua Lake during the weeks of July 9 + 16 

for different age groups.  Contact the Camp’s website for more info or the church office. 

A reminder of our Sunday worship schedule is as follows:  1st, 3rd, 5th Sundays are at 9 am; 2nd and 4th 

Sundays are at 11 am with Holy Communion.  For any office inquiries, please call 306-723-4899. 
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Dutch Elm Disease  
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Dutch Elm Disease  
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Cupar Town Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 8:30-4:30 

Closed from 12pm-1pm. 

.  

The Town of Cupar 

Staff, Mayor and 

Council would like 

to wish a Happy 

Father’s Day to all 

Father’s. Whether 

you are a Past, 

Present or Soon-To-

Be Dad, may your 

day be filled with 

love, laughter and 

joy. 

The Town of Cupar would like to 

welcome our new bylaw officer! 

 We will be having weekly visits from 

our officer to help keep our town 

clean, healthy and safe.  

-Bylaw Enforcement’s role is to 

promote, facilitate and enforce 

general compliance with the 

provisions of our towns bylaws that 

pertain to the safety and security of 

the community.  

Bylaw Enforcement Officers are 

responsible for: 

-Working with residents and 

community groups to resolve issues 

through education and enforcement 

to achieve bylaw compliance 

-Investigating property complaints 

-Coordinating investigations with 

internal and external enforcement 

agencies 

Bylaw officer 

Where does a fish go to 
borrow money 

- The loan shark! 
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Do you have Facebook? Be sure to 

follow the page “Cupar Events & 

News” to stay updated on what is 

happening in our community. 

Please also feel free to post about 

any upcoming events in this page! 

Cupar Garage Sale Day! 

Spring cleaning?? Why not host a 

garage sale to get empty lose 

cupboards?! Let go of some of those 

“treasures” 

June 10th, 2017 8:00am-5:00pm 

Remember to put up signs or balloons 
to help draw a crowd!!  

TOWN MEETINGS 

Cupar Town Council 

Tuesday June 20th, 2017 @7:00pm 

Cupar Fire Department 

Tuesday June 13th @ 7:30 pm 

Cupar Public Library 

Tuesday, June 6th, 2017 @ 6:30pm 

Cupar School Community Council  

Wednesday June 7, 2017 @7pm 

(at Cupar School Library) 

Cupar Transfer Site Now Open! 

Every Saturday beginning May 20, 2017  

Open 10:00am-2:00pm (weather permitting) 

Rates charges for the transfer site for metals, 

appliances or furniture: 

Maximum up to one half ton truck load 

$20.00 

$10.00 for each white or piece of furniture  

Town of Cupar Bylaw 1-2013 

Cash Payment required onsite  

Cupar Truck Fill 

OPENING SOON!  

Stay Tuned for the opening 

day and rates!  

  

Cupar Plus 50 Club will be 

closed for July and August. 

Will reopen in September 
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Summer Water Safety Tips 

For many families, summer includes activities such as boating and 

swimming. Talking to your family and small children is a must about water 

safety. Though important, swimming skills alone aren't always enough to 

save a life. Many drowning incidents involve other factors that swimming 

skills alone cannot prepare an individual for. Learning water safety-such as 

how to prepare for an emergency, and what to do if one should occur-is 

key to preventing an emergency in or on the water. It's swimming skills 

combined with safety knowledge and skills that saves lives.  

Backyard pools 

Backyard pools are especially dangerous for small children. Ensure adequate barriers are in 

place such as four-sided fencing along with a self-closing, self-latching gate. 

Empty portable toddler pools after each use. 

Diving 

Avoid diving in home pools and always enter the water feet-first. 

Open water 

Never underestimate the power of current. 

 Swimmers or waders can be swept away 

 in an instant, particularly if non-swimmers 

 or weak swimmers get caught by current in  

rivers or out of their depth in abrupt drop-offs. 
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Cupar Pool 

Cupar Pool will be opeing 

 Saturday, July 1st @1:00pm-8:30pm  

with no admission charge for Canada day!  

With the opening day soon approching  

soon this is a list of the age requirements  

for safe fun at the pool!      

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUN FACTS!! 

What did the pig say on a 
hot summer day?  

– I’m bacon! 

-'Eh' is not placed just anywhere in a sentence. It's at the end used as a confirmation, 

agreement or question. 

-Every spring, massive islands of ice broken off of glaciers in Greenland parade through ‘Iceberg 

Alley’, past the coast of Labrador and Newfoundland. Entrepreneurs are harvesting chunks of 

these cool marvels for some pretty unique products, including wine, vodka, beer, and even 

skincare products. 

-It’s a crazy competition that started as Nanaimo’s Centennial event in 1967. The first year close 

to 200 ‘tubbers’ raced a 36-mile course in converted bathtubs – 48 finished. Today, the high-

performance “bathtubs” cover the 90-minute course the last weekend of July, as part of the 

weekend-long Nanaimo Marine Festival, which includes a Bathtub Parade. 

. Canada consumes the most doughnuts and has the most doughnut shops per capita of any 

country in the world. 

-In 2015, a Canadian man was arrested after tying more than 100 balloons to a garden chair 

and flying over the city of Calgary 
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Tent Worms 

This year the tent worms are expected to be the same if not worse for tent worms then last 

year. Now that we all know what to expect this is a bit of information about them that will 

hopefully help. 

. The worms will not kill mature, healthy trees. They will strip the trees of their leaves but they will 

grow back. This may weaken the tree a bit as it has to focus its energy on re-growing the 

leaves. Newly planted and young trees may not withstand these worms as well as mature trees. 

- The worms have a 2-3-year cycle (we survived 1 year already!!). With our second mild winter in 

a row they made it through, as we did not experience the minus 40-degree temperature for an 

extended period of time to kill these bugs. 

-The town maintenance crew has banded tons of trees around Cupar to help with controlling 

the number of the tent worms. This helps for the second round of the worms as they cannot as 

easily go up the trees to lay another set of eggs. The eggs are laid in groups of 150 to 350!!  

- There is a concoction that you can prepare to spray them. In an ice cream pail mix 1/2 cup 

sunlight dish soap, 1 cup vinegar and fill rest with water. 

Destroying cocoons and egg masses                                                             

   (Information from Government of Canada Website) 

In the spring, if webs are present, colonies of young larvae can be removed by clipping and 

destroying the tents and caterpillars. This is best done when the caterpillars are at rest in the 

tent, either in early morning, late evening, or on cool rainy days. A pole pruner can be used to 

remove the nests in taller trees. 

In the summer, look for tough, yellow-to-white cocoons on tree trunks, fences, debris, and 

sheltered areas. In the fall, look for shiny, dark brown or gray saddle-like cases which straddle or 

encase twigs of trees that are known to be susceptible to tent caterpillar infestations. Destroy 

egg cases and cocoons by scraping them off carefully (to avoid damage to the bark), and 

dispose of them in a sealed bag. 
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Saturday July 1st, 2017 Schedule 

8:30am- 10:30am   Pancake Breakfast hosted by Cupar Lions 

    Located at the Fairgrounds 

10:00am-2:00pm  Open Air Market 

    Located at the Fairgrounds under the tent. 

    Contact Heather Stabler for more information by email at   

    hstabler@live.ca 

10:30am-11:30am  Parade 

    Parade will begin and end at the Cupar School grounds,   

    route is TBA 

    Please contact Lara Hubenig at (306)723-4988 or (306)726-7450 if you 

    would like to enter into the parade. Enter cars, trucks, machinery,  

    kids bicycles, local business floats. Best Canada Day Costume 

    Flags, pins and stickers available 

9:30am Start  Slo-Pitch Tournament with canteen  

    Contact Mike Pearce at 306-718-7177 

    All Proceeds to go to putting a new roof on Cupar Pool and repairs to 

    the ball diamond facilities 

12:30pm- 4:00pm  Car Show 

    Located on Main Street, entrance fee, by donation 

    To register contact Neil Schulhauser 306-723-4920 

    Burgers and Hot Dogs available. Proceeds to go to Cupar Pool 

1:00pm-8:30pm  Cupar Swimming Pool 

    Free swim from 1:00pm-8:30pm 

2:00pm-2:00am  Beer Gardens 

    Located at the fairgrounds 

    All proceeds to go to Cupar Fire Department 
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2:00-4:00pm   Strawberry Social  

    Cost $5.00, Music by Blue Country from Fort Qu’Appelle 

    Located at Cupar Museum 

    Contact Wes Bailey 306-723-4253 

DUSK    Drive in Movie 

    American Graffiti will be played at Cupar School grounds at dusk.  

    Contact Neil Schulhauser at 306-723-4920 

    Admission $10.00 per vehicle, all proceeds to go to Cupar Pool 

8:00pm-2:00am  Cabaret 

    Vern Michaels Band plays from 9:00pm- 1:00am. 

    Ticket prices: Advance $20.00, at door $25.00 

    Tickets available from all volunteer firefighters and at local   

    stores. All Proceeds to Cupar Fire Department  
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3 C’s Club 

Cupar Calorie Counters is a new 

 club working to lose weight.  

New members are welcome,  

there is no fee to join.  

We meet Tuesday mornings at  

9:30am at 105 Stanley Street. 

For more information please call: 

Jeanette at 306-723-4833 

Doreen at 306-723-4662 

Bernice at 306-723-4275 

Please note correction from 

May Newsletter. The 3 C’s 

Club name is Cupar Calorie 

Counters, unfortunately we 

had mistakenly entered their 

group name incorrect. 

Cupar Transfer site 
Closed July1st, 2017. 

Sorry for any 
inconvenience this may 
cause.  

Biodegradable bags now 

available at the town office  

2 bags for $1.00! 

Please be advised that we do 

require all grass clippings and 

yard clean up in 

biodegradable bags for out 

maintenance staff to pick up. 


